
Worship Schedule 

Please join us on  

Sunday, May 22, 2022  

as we celebrate over a year  

 of being  

a Reconciling Church!!  

May 1, 2022 ð Third Sunday of Easter 

Holy Communion 
John 21:1-19 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 

 

May 8, 2022 ð Fourth Sunday of Easter / Motherõs Day 

Acts 9:36-43 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 

 

May 15, 2022 ð Fifth Sunday of Easter 

Revelations21:1-6 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 

 

May 22, 2022 ð Sixth Sunday of Easter  

Reconciling Anniversary Celebration 
John 14:23-29 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 

 

May 29, 2022 ð Ascension Sunday / Memorial Day 

Acts 1:1-11 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 

 

June 5, 2022 ð Pentecost 

Holy Communion 
Acts 2:1-21 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 

 

June 12, 2022 ð Trinity Sunday  

Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31; John 16:12-15 

Rev. Matthew Stengel preaching 



 

bƻǿ ǘǿƻ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ 

 ǘƻ ŀ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ 9ƳƳŀǳǎΧ όǎŜŜ [ǳƪŜ нпΥ мо-орύ 

 

 Two of the disciples were headed out of town on Easter evening.  They had given 

up on Jerusalem, and on all that it had promised.  They were probably headed back home 

to Galilee.  After all, everything that they had counted on had gone wrong; the person 

that they counted on most was gone altogether.  And so they headed west, toward Em-

maus, into the sunset, like a scene out of some old western movie. 

 A stranger joined them on the road, someone who seemed to know a lot about Jesus and about the scrip-

tures.  They told him how Jesus had been executed and buried, and then disappearedéhow some of the women 

had heard that he was aliveéand how they did not, could not, believe it.  The stranger told them every prophecy 

in the Hebrew Scriptures that pointed to Jesus and what had happened to him, and how what they had heard was 

true.  He seemed strangely comforting, so they asked him to eat and stay with them at a nearby inn.  As they got 

ready to eat, he took the bread, gave thanks and broke it, and gave it to them.  As he did, they recognized him as 

Jesus, who had broken bread with them three nights before, and hundreds of ordinary days before that.  Even as 

they recognized him, he disappeared from their sight. 

 Even though it was late in the day, they got up and returned to Jerusalem to find the other disciples. 

 They turned their backs on the sunset;  they turned their backs on a story that was coming to an end; they 

turned their backs on disbelief and headed back.  They headed back toward the sunrise of a new day; they headed 

back to a story that was just beginning;  they headed back to belief, and the sharing of that belief. 

 They were able to do so because they had let Jesus come into their ordinary, everyday lives.  They did not 

believe when he told them they should believe; they did not believe when he quoted scripture to them.  (Neither 

do we, most of the time, even if Jesus himself quoted it to us!)  They believed when Jesus shared with them the 

ordinary act of breaking bread.   

 We also find that Jesus is not very real if he stays in church or in the Bible.  He only becomes real to us 

when we let him into our everyday lives ï where we eat, and sleep, and share with friends and family.  For those 

disciples, Easter Sunday morning was not what counted, it was Sunday night, and Monday morning, and all the 

new days that followed.  Easter is past for this year.  But the reality of Easter is not simply for a day or a season, 

but for all the new days that follow. 

 May the risen Christ be part of your every  meal, your every journey, your everyday. 

In Christôs love, 

Pastor Matt Stengel 

Rev. Matt Stengel  



 

 So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation; everything old has passed away: 

 see,  everything has become new!  All this is from God, who reconciled us to himself 

 through Christ, and has given us the ministry of reconciliation.  - 2 Corinthians 5:17 

 

Finally, it is spring in Western New York!  Itôs a season of hope and renewal, and of 

warmer and sunnier days.  Itôs a time where we collect and examine ourselves (and our 

yards) as we emerge from the chills of winter.  As Christians, itôs also a season of reflect-

ing on our own new birth as we celebrate the Resurrection and how God in Christ forever 

changed the human trajectory towards eternal life.  Personally, I love the change of sea-

sons as they remind me that the Creator is always doing a good and bright new thing for our spiritual wholeness.   

How do we know what that new thing is or is doing?  Most often we see it emerging through the happenings around 

us or in our experience of spiritual healing.  We might notice that weôre having more good days then bad days after 

a time of grief, loss, or illness.  Other times, we may feel the rush of an uplifting event (like Easter, or after a spring 

rain when everything outside is suddenly so green), or maybe we have an encounter with an old friend who reminds 

us of our worth to God and others. Even more so, we may finally forgive a long-standing hurt that brings us peace.  

When I struggle to see and long for divine affirmation, I put on my spiritual glasses (so-to-speak) and read the Good 

News that Jesus died for me, and once again I experience renewal.   

We see Godôs redemptive actions through spiritual eyes.  John Wesley spoke about spiritual eyes being a result of 

our spiritual re-birth.  We are made a new creation by grace through faith; it is not a work of our own, but a gift of 

God (Eph. 2:8-9).  Jesus went up on a cross that we could know of Godôs pardon, compassion, and delight in our 

personal response to this extraordinary act of grace.  Having spiritual eyes allows us see what God is doing to renew 

and spiritually heal us, each and every moment of each and every day as we grow in faith. 

So this spring, I invite you to peer through your spiritual Ray-Bans with me, and see all the wondrous new things 

the Holy Spirit is doing in your spirit.  And in doing such, may you find yourself deep in the wondrous gift of re-

deeming love given to us by our Lord and Savior, Jesus the Christ.   

             

 In the Spirit of Renewal 

- Rev. Becky 

 



Dear Friends: 

Earlier this year,  an incredibly generous offer was made to our church, in the form of a 

ñmatching challenge.ò  If any household will increase their giving to Kenmore United Methodist 

Church, our benefactor will match the increase, dollar for dollar, up to $50,000.   

So, if you have pledged (for example) $1,000 for 2022, and increase it to $1,100 ï your in-

crease of $100 will generate $200 for the church.  If you have not been giving any money to our 

ministry, then any pledge that you make will be matched.  Any increase, or new pledge, no matter 

how small or large, is welcome. 

A form at the bottom of this letter will allow our Financial Secretary to inform our Finance 

Committee of any increase in pledges, and will let our matching donor know how much to contrib-

ute to match your increase.  It is our hope that this will not be just a one-time effort on your part, 

but will be a part of your ongoing financial stewardship that includes your giving to Kenmore 

United Methodist Church. 

May God bless your consideration of this challenge. 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Address________________________________________________________________ 

Email____________________________________Phone_________________________ 

Amount pledged for the year 2022   $___________________ 

New Pledge or Increase    $________________ 

 

Please return this portion of the form to: 

Kenmore United Methodist Church 

  Attn: Financial Secretary 

32 Landers Rd. 

Kenmore, NY  14217 

wŜǾΦ aŀǧ {ǘŜƴƎŜƭ 



 

Are you receiving Kenmore 

UMW communications by email?  

The UMW e-minder is a great 

way to stay connected and in-

formed about UMW programs, 

activities, mission fundraisers and 

outreach.  Please contact Donna 

Stierheim dstierheim@gmail.com 

or Debbie Koch deb-

koch5@gmail.com if you'd like to 

join our group email list. 

Finance: Matching Challenge Offer for 2022 
A Matching Challenge has been made by a generous donor in order to help us do some ñfinancial 
catch-upò.  All new giving (new pledges and increased pledged giving) will be matched dollar for 
dollar.  A form for participating in this is available in this newsletter or the church office if you 
did not receive one via mail. 

                  Income and Expense 2022 

     March   YTD  Budget  Budget %  

Offering Income   $25,591 $82,690 $242,427 34.1% 

Child Care Income    $4,719 $15,545 $96,388 15.8% 

Rental Income    $10,640 $25,444 $94,799 26.9% 

Misc Income       $617  $25,936 $16,000 162.1% 

Total Income    $41,567 $149,614 $451,594 33.1% 

 

Personnel Expense   $31,528 $85,304     N/A   

Department/Committee Exp   $1,807 $4,428   $19,317 22% 

Building Expense    $8,879 $36,475 $137,760 26.5%  

Preschool Expense       $324 $1,029    $2,950 34.9% 

Conference Apportionment Exp    $2,950 $9,117   $35,259 25.9% 

UM Annual Conference Exp          $0        $0   $2,200  00.0%    

Total Expense    $45,812 $136,498       NA   

 

Worship Income Includes: Pledges, Plate, Budget Challenge 

Department/Committee Expense Includes: Christian Ed, Missions, Music, Worship, Office 

Building Expense Includes: Church, Apartments, Parsonage 

Thank you to everyone for making Chiavetta's barbecue a big suc-
cess.  Lots of work went into it and we hope everyone enjoyed the 
smells and taste of the Chiavetta's chickens.  The proceeds from the 
barbecue will go toward our United Women of Faith (previously Unit-
ed Methodist Women) mission work.  Thank you again!   

mailto:dstierheim@gmail.com
mailto:debkoch5@gmail.com
mailto:debkoch5@gmail.com


 

Kenmore Community Food Pantry Update 

The Kenmore Community Food Pantry continues to see a lot of people who are using the food pantry. Some of the 
stories we hear are heartbreaking.    We see Christ's face in everyone who comes in and they are very grateful to be 
able to stretch their budget and feed their families.   

We also see Christ in our volunteers who care about our clients and treat them with dignity and respect. Thank you 
to all who volunteer to keep our pantry open. 

We thank everyone who continue to help support our Food Pantry by bringing in items on our current needs list. 
You don't know how much it is appreciated when we're able to tell a client "yes, we have that in today!" 

If you'd like to volunteer some time and help us out, please contact Jean Schnirel or Donna Stierheim. 

Current needs:   

- Cereal   - Canned fruits/fresh fruits 

- Oatmeal (not instant) - Apple sauce 

- Rice    - Canned/ dried beans  

Mission Opportunities This Summer  
Fight Hunger & Nurture Earth 

We will be working with the KenTon Clergy to distribute tomato plants at the Community Center 
near Sheridan Park.  We will provide a container, tomato plants, and soil to take home.  Looking to 
have The Daily Bread Food Truck there. 

Please contact Becky Naber for more information. 

 

KenTon Closet School Supplies 

Once again we will collect school items for KenTon Closet to deliver to children in Kenmore and To-
nawanda. 

Here's what's needed: 

 

Paper: loose leaf, composition books or 1 subject notebooks (wide or college ruled)  

Å 3 ring binders (1ð2ò)         Å Dry erase markers (thin black)  

Å New large backpacks (large enough to hold binders, especially high school size, male and female)  

Å Glue: sticks, bottles     Å Scissors (Small child, blunt and pointed tip)     Å Combination locks  

Å Crayons (24 pack is most requested)     Å Markers (thin and broad)         Å Colored Pencils  

Å Post-It notes (3x3)     Å Highlighters (especially yellow)     Å Pencil bags and large pencil boxes  

Å Tabbed page dividers Å Headphones and earbuds 

Please place items in the RED KenTon Closet Donation Barrel. 

 




